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Tuesday 12 July 2022

Dear Parents

Classes 22/23

Year: 1

As we approach the end of the year I just wanted to say how very proud I am of all the children for
everything they have achieved this year.   It’s been such a wonderful year with so many great
moments, which I’m sure the children will remember!

End of Year Reports 2021/22
We are delighted to be sending home your child’s End of Year Report for 2021/22 today.  We hope
you will be just as proud of your child as we are.  The children in Years 1 – 6 have also completed a
lovely review of their year, which we hope you enjoy reading.   If you have any questions about your
child’s report or would like to arrange a telephone appointment with your child’s class teacher please
contact your child’s class teacher via the office email address and they’ll be more than happy to
arrange a time to speak to you.

End of Year Teacher Assessment- Y1
Your child’s teacher has made a teacher assessment for reading, writing, mathematics and science.
These judgements are:

● Working below the expected standard
● Working towards the expected standard
● Working at the expected standard
● Greater depth in the expected standard

Your child’s assessments have been reported in their end of term reports.  As children develop at
different rates, there will be some pupils who are achieving above or below the expected standard for
their age. Your child’s class teacher is happy to discuss this with you.

Year 1 Phonics Assessment Results
As you may know, children in Year 1 throughout the country took part in a phonics screening check in
June.  The screening check is a short, statutory assessment to ensure that children are making
sufficient progress in their phonics skills to read words and are on track to become fluent readers
who can enjoy reading for pleasure and for learning.  You will receive your child’s results today
alongside your child’s End of Year report.

Classes Next Year
I am pleased to share with you the class teachers for the forthcoming year (table below).  We will be
arranging for the children in Reception to Year 5 to have the opportunity to meet their new class
teacher before the end of term.
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Staffing News
Next week we will sadly be saying goodbye to Micheal Snowdon, Issie McAnuff, Suzanna Saunders
and Lauren Hazelwood as they are relocating outside of London to be closer to their families.  We will
also be saying goodbye to Elena Yiapanis, who has been appointed as a Deputy Headteacher in
another school- congratulations Elena!  Koulla Christofides-Quinn and Thema Looby will also be
leaving the school.   I know you will join me in thanking them for all their hard work and wishing them
all the very best in their new ventures.

I’m pleased to say that Verity Over will be back from maternity leave in September and Ipek Mulla will
be going on maternity leave- welcome back Verity and good luck Ipek! Congratulations to Puja Mehta
who has had a baby boy, Puja and baby are doing well!

Congratulations to Ian Gregory, current Achievement Leader for Year 6, who has been appointed as
an Assistant Headteacher from September.  Ian will be leading Maths across the school.

We are also welcoming some new teachers to Grange Park.  Hollese Britton who will be the
Achievement Leader in year 4;  Hannah Barnard who will also be teaching in year 4;  Niamh Gormley
who will be teaching in year 3 and Michael Robinson and Anick Charles who will both be teaching in
year 6.  They are all experienced teachers who are really excited to be joining Grange Park.   I know
you will make them all feel very welcome.   We are also welcoming Olivia Avraamides who will be
doing her teacher training with us for the year and will be starting off in year 4.

Meet Your Child’s New Class Teacher
There will be an opportunity for parents to meet their child’s new class teacher on Tuesday 19 July
3:20-3:45pm. This is an opportunity for you to pop into your child’s new classroom and introduce
yourself to your child’s new class teacher.  The new members of staff will also be in school on this day
and will have met their new class.  There will be a formal ‘Meet the Teacher’ information session for
parents in September, these dates will be shared with you next week.

Have a lovely week everyone.

With my very best wishes

Tijen Hassan
Headteacher
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Year Class Teacher Previous Class Additional Adults

Nursery Acorn Aine McCarthy Andrea Kyriacou, Katy Greenberg and Michiru
Yoshino

Reception Tulip Verity Over (M-Th) (EYFS lead)/ Tim Brooker (F) Penny Pieri

Daffodil Chloe Goldsmith Delissa Hanno and Emma-Jayne Castle

Snowdrop Ayesha Parker Lili Yocheva

Bluebell Andrea Michael Gosia Wnetrzak-Bernstein

Year 1 Susan Denny (Y1 lead)

Grasshopper Mollie Weston Diane Coleman Senay Horden &
Angela
Bakhurst

Dragonfly Jo Choueke Nicole Karan (M-Th)

Ladybird Helen Kirtsides (M&T)/ Olivia Penfold (W-F) Soulla Bush (M, W & Th)

Year 2 Kingfisher Ernest Pawlowski (Y2 lead) Butterfly Mihaela Faur and Sumiya Qureshi

Robin Sophie Harrison Grasshopper Sarah Knight

Woodpecker Laura Ng Dragonfly

Puffin Nurun Ahmed Ladybird

Year 3 Willow Lloyd Newey (Y3 Lead) Woodpecker

Cedar Kim Petrie Puffin Delal Kalem

Oak Elaine Tatch (M-Th) /Deborah Hagen (F) Robin Maria Kashoulis

Ash Niamh Gormley Kingfisher

Year 4 Jaguar Hollese Britton (Y4 lead) Ash Olivia Avraamides

Leopard Hannah Barnard Willow

Tiger Ceren Kizilkaya Cedar

Year 5
Tracy Murray (Y5 Lead)

Jupiter Hugh Muhammed Tiger

Saturn Rebecca Eldridge Leopard Ann-Marie Lucas-Daniel

Mercury Aran Tebbutt Jaguar Athena Andreou

Neptune Emine Sabri Puma

Year 6 Picasso Ian Gregory (Y6 lead) Neptune Jacqui Selwood

Monet Michael Robinson Mercury

Lowry Anick Charles Saturn

Kandinsky Laura Chrysostomou Jupiter


